


DRAFT MINUTES OF THE DEWLISH PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HEL ON MONDAY 24th OCTOBER 2022 AT DEWLISH VILLAGE HALL, COMMENCING 7.30PM


Present:	Cllrs A Fisher, A Barnett, 

Chair:		Cllr M Fell

Clerk: 	Mrs A Crocker

Also present:	 3 members of the public

Public Participation

Mr Church thanked the Parish Council for the timely, well presented nature of the minutes on the website and for their work undertaken on the styles and footpaths. He went on to ask what is happening about the 20mph speed limit discussed at past meetings. The speed of vehicles through the village is too fast. He requested that the camera crew are invited to attend the parish. He went on to complain about the work undertaken at the culvert in that it was not fit for purpose. A ditch has now been dug at right angles to it on private land and he wished to know who had instigated this work. He has further submitted Freedom of Information requests to both Dorset Council and the Parish Council asking for all information relating to the works.

Cllr Fell informed him that the Parish Council is in contact with Dorset Council and has requested a meeting. The Parish Council has updated Dorset Council on the recent flooding in the area of the culvert and submitted photographs. It is understood that the work to the culvert is nothing to do with the standing water – two different Council departments are dealing with the separate issues. The area was surveyed during the week prior to the Parish Council meeting and we await a response as to what Dorset Council anticipate to be their next step. The matter is on-going and, when a response is received, it will be brought back to the Parish Council. Mr Church was asked to contact Dorset Council and submit a defect report. The more pressure that is applied, the quicker action may be taken. 

With regard to the 20mph – a discussion document is being circulated for all residential areas. Dorset Council have taken this on board but there are a number of conditions that need to be meet. Dorset Council have not made a decision as to how this is likely to be rolled out. To have a blanket 20mph change would require a change to the Law at national level. As soon as the opportunity arises, the Parish Council intend looking into it. 

Speed camera – This will be considered but, before this can be moved forward, a Community Speed Watch would have to be formed in order to prove a need. 

A question was raised regarding Devil’s Brook – who tests the water quality? There are areas that look very brown and the weed in the stream has now died. It is understood that the Environment Agency undertake tests although not as frequently as they used to.

1.	To receive apologies for absence 

22.97	Apologies had been received from Cllrs Chris Uden, Josh Booth and Barbara Ross and Dorset Cllr Jill Haynes. 


2.	To receive declarations of disclosable pecuniary interest and confirm any dispensation requests 

22.98	No interests were declared at this stage. 

3.	Minutes of the previous meeting held on 26th September 2022 

22.99	A copy of the minutes had been issued to all members prior to the start of the meeting. Cllr Fisher proposed them to be a true and accurate representation of the meeting. This was seconded by Cllr Barnett and agreed unanimously. The Chair signed the minutes in the presence of the meeting.

4.	Matters arising from those minutes – for report only 

22.100	Wessex Water were unable to attend the meeting and it is hoped they will now be attending a meeting in the New Year. 

5.	To receive the Dorset Councillor’s report 

22.101	Cllr Haynes was unable to attend the meeting, but a copy of her report had been forwarded to all members prior to the start of the meeting. No comments were made. 

6.	To receive reports on the following matters and to agree actions

22.102	Planning 

	No applications had been received.

22.103	Police, Traffic and Roads 

	Already covered under the public sector and there was nothing further to add.

22.104	Parish Amenities and Rights of Way 

(i) To receive an update on the DMMO T710 – Mill Lane to Pound Lane 

Cllr Fell reported that a meeting had been held on the 17th October with the principle landowners to try and identify who owns which pieces of land. Eleven people attended the meeting and it was agreed that a detailed plan will be created to precisely plot the boundary lines and legal status of the route through each property. 

The meeting concluded with all those present stating they wished to object to the application in so far as the use of motorised vehicles on the route, especially between Brookfield and the junction with Bridleway S19/5. In addition, all present were in agreement with the route being classified as a restricted byway. 

Next steps:
· Contact Sue Phillips, Definitive Map Technical Officer to inform her:
a. A search of the Parish records has not identified any reference to the status of the route of Pound Lane through to the Mill.
b. Obtain confirmation of the status of the adopted section of Pound Lane and at the Mill.
c. Obtain confirmation of the current status of the route; is it currently classified as a restricted byway under the Countryside and Rights of Way Act 2000.
d. Obtain confirmation of the ability to legally access properties on the subject route by motor vehicles under each classification
e. The next steps required to progress the matter.
· Proposal to produce a document identifying the extent and legal description of the route within the boundaries of each of the landowners abutting the route.
· Hold an open meeting for all parishioners to obtain a full understanding of their wishes in this matter. There is a requirement to identify any contrary opinions.
· Report back to Dorset Council.

The Parish Council now have to go back to the Definitive Map Officers and ask them to provide the current status of the adopted parts of the route and confirm whether or not it is a restricted byway. 
ACTION: CLLR FELL


(ii) To receive an update on the stiles in need of repair 

The Chebbard Hill stile has now been repaired. 

Cllr Fell will create a spreadsheet for all the stiles, together with photographs and their position on a map, so they can be regularly monitored. ACTION: CLLR FELL


22.105	Neighbourhood Plan update 

It was felt that this should be held until Dorset Council has received instruction from Central Government regarding the Dorset Plan.

22.106	Parish Surgeries 

Nothing to report.

7.	Finance 

22.107	To agree the payment of accounts and note any income received 

	The following payments had been requested:

	C Uden	Reimburse purchase of picnic bench				459.60
	HMRC		PAYE for October 2022				 	  23.00
	A Crocker	Salary for October 2022					101.50

	A total of £584.10 payable from the Precept.

Cllr Fisher proposed the payments are made. This was seconded by Cllr Barnett and agreed unanimously.

No income had been received since the previous meeting. 




22.108	To confirm the reconciliation of accounts and position against budget 

Copies of both reports had been tabled. Cllr Fell proposed the reports are accepted. This was seconded by Cllr Barnett and agreed unanimously.

8.	To consider paying an extra £39 pa to DAPTC to increase the email storage 

22.109	Cllr Barnett proposed the payment is made. This was seconded by Cllr Fell and agreed unanimously. 
ACTION: CLERK


9.	To receive an update on the transfer of land from Dorset Council

22.110	Nothing further to report at this stage.  

10.	To receive an update on The Bridges 

22.111	The turf and topsoil has now been ordered for delivery. The turf will be put down in the small triangle which is going to be underplanted with bulbs. The strip pf land running long side Pound Lane is also to be underplanted with a variety of winter/spring bulbs. Some extra turf has been ordered to repair some areas that were damaged during the summer months. 

	Cllr Barnett will send the details of the plaque to the Clerk so this can be progressed.
ACTION: CLLR BARNETT/CLERK


The Parish Council would like to extend sincere thanks to everyone for continuing to clear up after their dogs in this area.

The Green – the bench has been purchased. The treework will be undertaken during the first week of November. 

11.	To receive an update on the Local Bus Service initiative 

22.112	Cllr Fell reported that the notices have been displayed as requested. They are still trying to identify the number of people who are likely to use the service should it be set up. 

12.	To receive an update on the volunteer working party 

22.113	There are a number of parishioners who are very happy to help. Cllr Barnett will draw up a risk assessment for the group and all volunteers will be required to sign to say they have seen it. The risk assessment will be brought back to the November meeting for confirmation. 
		ACTION: CLLR BARNETT


13.	To consider the Coronation of King Charles III on 6th May 2023

22.114	It is understood that the Village Hall Committee already has a number of ideas for this.  

14.	Agenda items for the October meeting 

22.115		- CSW 
		- Traffic surveys
		- Budgets


15.	Date of the next meeting 

22.116	The next meeting will be held on Monday 28th November 2022 at Dewlish Village Hall, commencing 7.30pm.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 20:52hrs.
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Signed: ………………………………………………..
